LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN POLITICAL EXECUTIVE GROUP
26th January, 2006

One Stop Shop,
Longshaw Drive,
Little Hulton.

Meeting commenced:
4.00 p.m.
"
ended:
5.00 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Devine - in the Chair

Councillors E. Burgoyne, Lewis, Lindley, Miller and Smyth
Angie Taylor - Neighbourhood Manager

Nick Lowther - Housing and Planning Directorate

Teresa Duncan - Greater Manchester Police

Nikki Park - Senior Committee Administrator

43.
APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE

An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Ged Collins.

44.
MINUTES OF THE POLITICAL EXECUTIVE GROUP - 27TH OCTOBER, 2005

Minutes of the meeting of the Political Executive Group held on 27th October, 2005, were approved as a correct record.

45.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Minute 33(d) - Withdrawal of Education Welfare Officer - Free School Meals

RESOLVED:
THAT the concerns with regard to the withdrawal of the Education Welfare Officer post dealing with free school meals be discussed with the Strategic Director of Children’s Services.


(b)
Minute 40 - Garden Waste Recycling Scheme - Walkden South

Councillor Eric Burgoyne reported that he had received complaints with regard to rubbish being dumped on the back alleyway on Hilton Lane and an e-mail had been sent to the Strategic Director of Environment who had indicated that appropriate action would be taken.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

46.
MINUTES OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE - 28TH NOVEMBER, 2005

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Community Committee held on 28th November, 2005, be noted.

47.
CRIME AND DISORDER UPDATE

Teresa Duncan and Angie Taylor provided an update with regard to crime and disorder issues, with specific reference to:-

· Blackleach and Bulrush Estates - reduction of anti-social behaviour 

· Reinstatement of the bus service on Kenyon Way 

· Kenyon Way - increase in incidents of vehicle crime and the action taken to address this

· Forthcoming activities 

· Operation Beat Sweep

· New legislation to seize vehicles

· Clean ups - week commencing 6th March, 2006

· White van operation 

· Recent release of two young people who had been served with anti-social behaviour orders and a meeting which had been organised with appropriate agencies to discuss future preventative measures


Councillor Eric Burgoyne reported on a project which was operated by David Wood of Clifton, involving the building of cars and Angie Taylor indicated that four places had been secured on this project from the Community Sector Team.


Councillor Alice Smyth reported that (a) concerns had been expressed in relation to recent incidents of anti-social behaviour caused by young people around the Netto store and at St. Joseph’s Church and (b) the Priest at St. Joseph’s Church had telephoned the police and immediate action was taken.  


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Teresa Duncan and Angie Taylor be thanked for the information provided.




(2) THAT Teresa Duncan be requested to investigate the concerns raised with regard to young people involved in anti-social behaviour around the Netto store.




(3) THAT the concerns with regard to the anti-social behaviour around the Netto store be reported at the next meeting of the Community Sector Team.

48.
GREEN SPACE STRATEGY SUPPLEMENTARY PLANNING DOCUMENT

Nick Lowther (a) circulated details of the draft Green Space Strategy for the Little Hulton and Walkden area, (b) reported that the strategy would contain details of sites to be prioritised and targeted for investment to enable residents to have areas of recreation, (c) reported that the draft document would be available for consultation from 17th February to 30th March, 2006, (d) reported on the consultation arrangements, (e) indicated that the details as to why the identified sites had been chosen would be contained within the Green Space Strategy Supplementary Planning Document and this information would be available in the next couple of weeks and (f) indicated that previous comments made in relation to the strategy had been incorporated within the draft document.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Nick Lowther be thanked for the information provided.




(2) THAT the Green Space Strategy be included as an item on the agenda for the meeting of the Open Space Group, to be held on 8th February, 2006.

49.
MAINTENANCE OF TREES

RESOLVED:
THAT consideration of this item be deferred until the next meeting of the Political Executive Group.

50.
PROGRESS ON REGENERATION PROGRAMMES AND PROJECTS

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

51.
LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE - 30TH JANUARY, 2006

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT it be noted that the following items had been included on the agenda for the meeting of the Community Committee, to be held on 30th January, 2006:-

· Transport Issues 

· Role of Mental Health Services

· Older People Consultation

· Homewatch

· Community Justice in Salford

· Crime and Disorder Update


RESOLVED:
(2) THAT the Hope Hospital Campaign also be reported at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

52.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Political Executive Group would be held on 30th March, 2006, at the One Stop Shop, Longshaw Drive, Little Hulton, commencing at 4.00 p.m. 
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